REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 3rd December 2018
in Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), D Rushbrook, S Pittam, C Ward, R Holt, and P Bagshaw. Parish Clerk C Dickson, County Councillor B Iles, District Councillor G Nurden and Chris Bradbury. 27 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-12) Apologies for Absence

Councillors J Lester, J Ball, A Thompson, I Case and R Grattan,
2-12)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

None received.
3-12)  Minutes of Previous Meetings
Cllr Pittam proposed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting on the 5th November be accepted as a true record, Cllr Rushbrook seconded, and all agreed.  The minutes were signed by Cllr Hale as Chair of the meeting.
4-12)  Matters Arising

· The Clerk has not yet sent the letters requested.
Public Participation
County Councillor Brian Iles: gave apologies for not attending the last meeting.  A balanced budget has been achieved.  The increase for the next year is likely to be 2.99%.  The Council is not allowed a bigger increase for Adult Services this year.  The Council is returning to Cabinet governing.  The Managing Director Wendy Thomas has resigned to take up the position at London University.  She will not be replaced so Norfolk County Council will be run by the elected leader and deputy.  Tom McCabe will be the Officer in Charge.

Cllr Rushbrook questioned why the pot holes on the Halvergate Road at the junction with the A47 were not repaired when the rest of the road was.

District Councillor Grant Nurden: The District Council is considering its budget proposals for the next financial year and it is likely that there will not be an increase in their portion of the Council Tax bill. During the last week I advised the Broads Authority that the planning application at Sanderson Marine Craft Ltd should be considered by the Planning Committee rather than just by the planning officers.  As one of the statutory consultees I had 21 days in which to ask for this.  It can be withdrawn at a later stage.
Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury gave the following report: the play equipment safety inspection for December will take place later this week. The hedge alongside the Freethorpe Road will be cut soon.
The November Cash Bingo jackpot was not won, the jackpot now stands at £250 in 55 numbers or less.  The Christmas Fayre yesterday was very well supported.  Thanks to everyone who helped, and express thanks to everyone who donated a prize to the raffle. A Christmas Quiz Night will be on the 12th December at 7.30pm.On 19th December Reedham Village Hall Stage School will perform a “Show Case” on stage.  There is no film showing this month, the next film will be “Mamma Mia Here we go Again” on the 12th January.
Public

Various objections to planning application BA/2018/0359/FUL were voiced by members of the public. Concerns were raised about parking, views of the river, views from the river, construction vibrations causing loss of garden on The Hills, size of the proposed shed, colour of the proposed shed, construction material of the proposed shed, the height of the shed, worries that the houses would be sold for holiday accommodation, where the crane would be stored.  It was clarified by a current employee that the crane will be stored elsewhere when not being used.
Mr Mike Barns, representing the Pension Fund Trust submitting the application, responded.  The planning financial viability statement will be released showing that it is not a money making application. Any profit made from the sale and redevelopment has to be redistributed to local businesses. The shed Colin Sanderson is working in was built in 1931 and it is not fit for purpose.  The slips were shut 20 years ago when the Environment Agency upgraded the flood defences so currently all work on the boats has to be done outdoors..  No-one slips boats anymore, all boats are craned in and out.  In order to redevelop the business the redundant adjacent land has to be sold. The cars from the boat hirers will be stored in the shed. The shed needs to be that height in order to fit Sanderson’s current boats. The site is currently designated B2 industrial, which will not change if planning permission is not granted and the boat yard closes in a few years.
A member of the public informed the meeting that the Environment Agency has said the application, with a couple of provisos, meets their needs.

Changes to the appearance of the shed can be determined by the Broads Authority.

5-12) Planning Applications
a) BA/2018/0359/FUL - demolition of shed, erect boat workshop, 4 residential dwellings, car park and landscaping, at Sanderson Marine Craft Ltd, Riverside.  The proposal that the Council agreed with the principle of supporting the current business but not the plan in its current form had 2 supporters, 2 abstentions and 3 objections.  The proposal to support the application had 2 supporters and 4 objections.  The Council will not submit any comments.
b) Notification of approval of BA/2018/0356/CU - change of use to part time post office and full time tea room.
6-12)
Update by the Tree Warden
No update received.
7-12)  Update for Allotments
The Allotment Committee met and have removed the rabbit fence ready for the reeds to be cut.  The Chicken wire still needs to be removed. Beckhithe Farms have been contacted to cut the hedge on the North of the allotments, and the reeds by the dyke, and will notify the Committee Chairman when they can do the work.

There are 3 half plots available. These are advertised on the noticeboard, along with the Committee contact details.
8-12) To Receive an update from the PCC
There will be a Christmas Tree Festival at the Church on Saturday 8th and Sunday 9th December from 11am to 4pm. The Carol Service will follow on Sunday accompanied by Broadland Brass.

The Crib Service will be on Monday 24th December at 4pm and the Christmas morning service is at 11am.

There is now a team of 14 bell ringers!
The Churchyard maintenance group is still meeting, Mary Jones is the lead.

9-12) Police Statistics

1 violent offence on Limpenhoe Road, 1 criminal damage/arson at Pettitts, and 1 violent offence on Chapel Field in September.
10-12) To Discuss Updates on the Following

a) Permissive Path 

Cllrs Ward and Bagshaw and the Clerk have met with Mr Mutten twice to discuss the wording of the Management Schedule. Thanks were given to Mr Mutten for attending.  A third meeting is arranged for the 10th December.  The funds raised by the village group have been offered to Mr Mutten for any solicitor’s costs incurred for the Agreement and Management Schedule.  An A3 mockup of the signs is to be done before the next meeting.
Cllr Ward recommended that the Parish Council seeks legal advice for the Agreement and Management Schedule once they have been agreed with Mr Mutten.

Cllr Hale read the minutes from a meeting from March 2017 where he agreed that the Parish Council would warden the Permissive Path.  This was not agreeing to warden Reedham Footpath No. 1.

b) Station roadbridge
No update.
c) 2nd Limpenhoe Turning

The Clerk spoke to Paul Sellick from Highways today. Any pipe under the road is likely to be a private one as there is nothing showing on their maps. Cllr Hale will return to see if he can locate a pipe.
d) Swing Bridge

Deferred to the next meeting.

11-11) Correspondence Received

The Clerk informed the Council of several pieces of correspondence she had received:
· Norfolk County Council sent details of the A47 Western Link options consultation.
· Details of the Network Rail re-signalling project update were circulated to the Councillors. 
12-12) Meeting Dates 2019
The May meeting date for 2019 needs to be revised as the meeting must be within 14 days of 4 days after the elections on the 2nd May.  The current meeting date is the 29th April.  The preferred date is the 8th May.  Clerk to check the Village Hall diary and confirm at the next meeting.
13-12) Standing Orders
The Council was presented with amended Standing Orders to reflect the new GDPR legislation.

Cllr Bagshaw proposed accepting the revised Standing Orders, Cllr Rushbrook seconded and all agreed.  

14-12) Neighbourhood Plan

BDC and Ingham Pinnock are hoping to arrange the next Village Project meeting in the New Year.  The Clerk was asked to arrange a Neighbourhood Plan meeting in January and to ask another consultant to quote for producing a Neighbourhood Paln.
15-12) Financial Matters
i. The Clerk informed the Council that a cheque has been under presented, by £0.20.  A letter to the bank was signed.

ii. Payments presented for approval

CGM Group Ltd - grounds maintenance Nov & grass cutting 25th Oct 18
£   363.05
Rollesby Parish Council - Elections training Clerk



£     15.31

Reedham Community Association - room hire Oct-Dec 18


£     95.30

Jenny Ball - mileage expenses 62 miles@ £0.45



£     27.90

C Dickson - salary November 18





£   231.06
HMRC - PAYE November 18





£     57.80
C Dickson - expenses







£     67.11
Total   = 







          £    857.53
iii. Cllr Rushbrook proposed the invoices be approved for payment, Cllr Pittam seconded and all agreed:

iv. The Clerk detailed the income received and expenditure for the month to 21st November 2018 (see attached). 
v. The Clerk presented the budget for 2019-20 and precept recommendations. Cllr Ward proposed a 2.5% increase in the precept to £14,812, Cllr Rushbrook seconded and all agreed.

16-12)   Items for the  Next Agenda

Swing bridge listing

Online payments

Sign/noticeboard with local history and information

Plot of land on Middle Hill

Fence at the Station

Public:
None received.
17-12)  Time and Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 7th January 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.45 pm.

Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….

	INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT  BARCLAYS BANK

	AS AT 21.11.18

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	PRECEPT
	
	14,451.00
	
	GROUND MAINTENANCE
	1,490.49
	2,510.61

	GRANT
	
	
	
	STATY/POST/PHONE ETC
	31.31
	234.25

	TRAINING
	
	26.72
	
	VILLAGE WORK & RSID
	43.92
	331.55

	BANK INTEREST
	
	
	
	PROF/SUBS/TRAINING
	128.37
	483.38

	HMRC VAT
	
	2,252.59
	
	CLERKS SALARY/TAX
	361.08
	2,578.87

	NCC/CIL
	5,961.00
	18,882.16
	
	AUDIT & INSURANCE
	
	603.24

	GLASS & MISC
	
	695.03
	
	RECYCLING
	44.00
	89.40

	ADVERTISING
	
	155.00
	
	SECTION 137
	30.00
	30.00

	ALLOTMENT
	
	55.00
	
	HMRC/VAT
	418.23
	3,376.85

	PERMISSIVE PATH
	
	
	
	ROOM HIRE/GRANTS/EXPS
	
	246.80

	
	
	
	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	87.11
	142.11

	S106
	
	12,105.00
	
	S106
	429.98
	13,879.98

	TOTAL
	5,961.00
	48,622.50
	
	TOTAL
	3,064.49
	24,507.04

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 21.11.18
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 21.11.18
	

	BALANCE CD/FWD
	56,056.27
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	59,052.38
	

	INCOME
	5,961.00
	
	
	Less unpresented chqs
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	-3,064.49
	
	
	192
	50.40
	

	
	58,952.78
	
	
	202
	19.00
	

	
	
	
	
	204
	30.00
	

	
	
	
	
	less difference in cheque
	
	

	
	
	
	
	208
	0.20
	

	BALANCE
	58,952.78
	
	
	BALANCE
	58,952.78
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	ALLOTMENT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 21.11.18

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	RENT
	50.00
	412.50
	
	RENT
	
	230.00

	DEPOSIT
	30.00
	120.00
	
	DEPOSIT
	30.00
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	EXPENSES
	105.72
	105.72

	TOTAL
	80.00
	532.50
	
	TOTAL
	135.72
	365.72

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 21.11.18
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 21.11.18
	

	BLANCE CD/FWD
	1,435.57
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	1,515.57
	

	INCOME
	80.00
	
	
	less unpresented cheques: 011
	30.00
	

	EXPENDITURE
	-135.72
	
	
	012
	105.72
	

	BALANCE
	1,379.85
	
	
	
	1,379.85
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